In answer to various letters from the Attorney General on the regulation of charitable trust, Roland Sallada, Selectman, went to Concord and sat with Miss Watson and after lengthy discussion relative to income of the Dodge Town Poor Fund, it was suggested that the following be presented to the Attorney General for his approval:

- 1. \$340 per month for the support of the Roger Follansbee girls.
- 2. \$237 per month for the support of Kerry-Ann Bowen
- 3. \$2,500 annual appropriation for Old Age Assistance
- 4. \$3,522 annual appropriation to the Visiting Number Asso.
- 5. Annual Town Welfare (1978: \$600)
- 6. Support of the Rescue Vehicle

Miss Watson will discuss the beforementioned items with the Attorney General and get back to us with his decisions.